
TOWN of WOOLSEY 
Regular Meeting                September 9, 2019 
 
Mayor Laggis opened the monthly meeting at 7:05. In attendance were Mayor Laggis as well 
as Councilmen Frank Carden, and Kenny Wright. Councilman Jack Gilson was absent. The 
minutes from August’s meeting were approved with Councilman Wright making the motion 
and Councilman Carden seconding it. Motion passed. Mayor Laggis officially congratulated 
Councilman Wright and Carden for qualifying for another four year term as they had no 
opposition. 
 
Financial Report 
See attached. Councilman Carden made a motion to approve the financial report as given 
and he was seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed. 
 
Old Business 
1. Intersection Update – GDOT was responsive to the roundabout with the R-Cut. The goal is 
to keep it on budget and not overbuilt. Newest plans have it go closer to the store. One of the 
versions being considered shows an entrance on 92 for the subdivision which might help. 
 Mayor Laggis said that he would like the project to be reassessed once the roundabouts 
near Antioch and 92 are completed. Councilman Wright asked if there was a timeline to use 
the funds and was told no, just that the money had to be earmarked.   
  
2. Zoning Administrator Options – Mayor Lggis reached out to Bill Johnston for some 
suggestions. He was given the name of Richard Osborne, who heads up a group of Z.A. The 
Mayor contacted him and was supplied with 5 contacts. Mayor Laggis will ask Mr. Johnston if 
he knows any of the 5 and if not, then Mayor Laggis and Councilman Carden will contact and 
“interview” them. Mayor Laggis will also be meeting with the Mayors of Brooks and Tyrone 
and will ask them what/who they use and how it is working for them. 
 
3. Community Bulletin Board – Councilman Wright provided a drawing of what he was 
thinking in regards to a stand-alone board. After some discussion, it was decided to do a 
board that would be on the outside wall of the building by the parking lot. Councilman Wright 
will price that out for the next meeting.  
 
4. Other – Mayor Laggis spoke to the bank and set up online banking. There will still be 2 
people needed to authorize any payments. There will also be a debit card available for 
miscellaneous purchases needed to conduct the business of the town.  
 
New Business 
1. Other – Deputy Fire Chief Barlett retired and Jeff Hill will be taking over for him on a 
temporary basis. Jimmy Hall, the Fire Marshall, will also be retiring. The public safety 
breakfast will be on Sat. Dec 7 at 9:00am. The WCC has passed its fire inspection. Mayor 
Laggis will let clerk know when WCC is rented, so if there is a time that the Mayor is 
unavailable and if there is an inquiry, the clerk could let them know if it is available.  
 
 
With no more business to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Stacey Collins, Town Clerk 


